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Maryville University vice president receives national award
Nina Patterson Caldwell recipient of NASPA’s Zenobia Hikes Memorial Award 
WASHINGTON, D.C. — Each year, NASPA - Student Affairs Administrators in Higher Education recognizes members who are doing outstanding work in the student affairs profession. 
Nina Caldwell, vice president for student life at Maryville University of St. Louis, is the 2016 recipient of the Zenobia Hikes Memorial Award from NASPA’s Center for Women.

The Award recognizes a NASPA member who has demonstrated a commitment to the advancement of women in higher education and to student affairs. The member must have at least ten years of full time work in student affairs and have demonstrated a commitment to the advancement of women in higher education and to student affairs, through mentoring and professional development activities. The award winner must also have a strong evidence of contributions to the development of students as engaged citizens and ethical leaders and a record of community service to the profession and locally. 

Caldwell was selected by a group of judges on the Center for Women Board. Nominees say, “Dr. Caldwell has made tremendous contributions to women on campus; students, faculty and staff.”

Caldwell developed Sister Circles programs on three campuses, including Maryville University. In fall 2011 she had a vision for a leadership program for women on campus that would provide mentoring, support and personal development. The program, which has representation from women across campus, is now in its fourth year. Annually in March, the program hosts the Women Who Dare to Dream luncheon to showcase the accomplishments of women on campus and in the St. Louis community. 
In addition, Caldwell, although extremely busy, always makes time to mentor students and staff. She supports direct reports in their personal and professional development by encouraging active participation in regional and national organizations
Caldwell will be honored March 14 at Center for Women/Women in Student Affairs reception during the 2016 NASPA Annual Conference in Indianapolis, Ind. She was given a registration fee waiver to send the student of her choice to the National Conference for College Women Student Leaders.

The Zenobia Lawrence Hikes Memorial Award has just been established to honor Hikes, vice president of student affairs at Virginia Tech University, who passed away in October, 2008. Hikes was a remarkable woman who embodied the mission of the Center for Women, working for the equality of women throughout her life. A talented educator, advocate and mentor, Hikes was a pillar of her community and brought her courageous spirit and compassionate nature to the work of promoting academic excellence in her students and assisting persons in need. 
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